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March 4, 2025

Senator Chris Gorsek, Co-Chair
Representative Susan McLain, Co-Chair
Joint Committee on Transportation
Oregon State Legislature

900 Court St. NE

Salem, OR 97301

RE: Salem Chamber Written Testimony in Opposition of HB 3362

Dear Chair Gorsek, Chair McLain, Vice-Chair Starr, Vice-Chair Boshart Davis, and
Members of the Joint Committee on Transportation,

Our organization represents over one thousand (1,000+) local businesses and forty-
five thousand (45,000) employees in the Salem area. The breadth and diversity of
industries represented by our membership demonstrate an intersection of the small
businesses that collectively create our state economy. The Salem Chamber supports
a healthy business climate, including rail transit and a healthy environment, which
combined contribute to the success of our state government and economy.

HB 3362 seeks to enact a 4% tax on the retail sales price that may be rounded up to
the nearest whole cent. The unintended consequences will likely result in increased
danger on our roads and diminished employment opportunities.

By placing a 4% tax on tire sales, this will incentivize consumers to wait longer in
between tire purchases placing other motorists and pedestrians in jeopardy and
burdens Oregon’s most vulnerable, our low-income citizens and seniors on a fixed
budget. Well maintained tires are an essential safety component for vehicle
maintenance. Any additional cost-prohibitive measure would result in costly delays in
tire replacement, creating more negligence on our roads and highways. Our weather
requires regular tire replacement and maintenance to ensure safe travel.

This will also result in diminished employment opportunities. When taxes and fees are
increased, business expansion, hiring, and capital investment are decreased. Small
business owners who already operate on razor-thin margins closely watch their costs
to create jobs and provide their services and products. Our construction, agriculture,
contractors, trades, couriers, and car service industries will either adjust to this tax by
increasing their price to consumers or by reducing employment opportunities. Tires
are already subject to the federal excise tax, placing more taxes on small businesses
will reduce state revenue as businesses retract expansion plans and freeze job
growth.

We urge alternate funding sources for rail transit, pollution, and wildlife passage
infrastructure. Oregon small businesses are tired of treading on thin profit margins
made more challenging by the rough terrain of new taxes and fees.

Respectfully, ,

-~/

Tom Hoffert, CEO Salem Area Chamber of Commerce
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